

BOOSTER CLUB MEETING MINUTES

April 12, 2017

Members Present: Nikki Brown, Jill Even, Sheri Purdy, Casey Redmond, Lisa Reiter, Jane Becker, Tiffany Moses and Blaine Rhoades.

Sheri called the meeting to order and lead the prayer at 5:00PM.

Approval of Agenda: Nikki approved the agenda, Jill seconded.

Committee Reports:

Finance/Budget: Financials were presented to everyone through 3/31/17. The Financial Report prepared by Tiffany shows a checking account balance of \$52,243.37. Balance doesn't show the \$30,000 and \$29,000 loan. Close to closing the 15/16 year end. Tiffany and Nikki will review account statements from January 16th to current.

Merchandise: Summer generics and apparel order will be sent out April 24th for a delivery date of May 19th. (shorts, hats, t-shirts and tanks) Jill is working on finalizing an order for DB signs and will have available to send with the generic order form. Summer water bottles- Nikki will check with Patty and see if they offer any, if not she'll contact Cotton Gallery.

Fundraising: We will be offering a Dinner and Dessert Fundraiser for students in 8th-11th. Scratch cupcake fundraiser will be from May 1st - May 19th and delivery on June 9th. Scrip money will be awarded to the highest sellers of Scratch. Gilbertville Locker will be offering a huge discount on meat grilling packages. These packages will be available for selling May 1st- May 10th with delivery on June 9th. Sheri will finalize the fundraiser/incentive information and Casey will explain this to the students.

Old Business:

1. Sheri will finalize the High School concession workers policy and application by end of April. Students will be able to apply for concession stand work and will be paid \$20 for Junior High Games and \$25 for High School Games. An application must be filled out along with a reference from a teacher and be in good grade standing. Casey will present this information to the students.
2. Katy and Lisa are working on baseball/softball sign up schedule through the Sign-Up Genius Scheduler.
3. Trap Shooting Grant- Discussed if BC would be able to sponsor the Trap Shooting team. This would help parents/kids off set costs affiliated with this sport. Discussion tabled until this fall.
4. Letter about cement for baseball/softball diamonds- Rick Blackwell to get bid information this week. Discussed the tree stump by baseball diamond that needs to be removed. Sheri will contact Ron Even and see if he's interested.
5. Treasurer Idea- Nothing to report at this time.

New Business:

GOLD CARD ADVERTISING- Divided up names of businesses to contact for the 2018 Gold Card Fundraiser. Would like to add 1-2 more local businesses & return sponsor letters by July 1st.

GUEST- Blaine Rhoades presented a bid for the irrigation system at the baseball field. He presented a couple options. Also asked if we could cover half the cost of a \$3500 back stop. Discussion on hold at this time.

BAND- The band will not be participating in the July 4th parade so Myron Makita asked if the money not used at this time could be applied toward an instrument. On hold for further discussion.

Meeting adjourned at 6:05 PM

The next meeting will be Wednesday, May 3rd at 5:00 PM in the Health /Wellness Classroom.

Respectfully submitted by Lisa Reiter